
NOTICE 
 

COURT OF QUEEN’S BENCH OF MANITOBA 
 
RE:  ELIMINATION OF PROBATE CHARGES 
 
The Law Fees and Probate Charge Act (C.C.S.M. c. L80) has been amended as 
of November 6, 2020.  Effective immediately, the Act is now titled The Court 
Services Fees Act and charges relating to applications for probate or 
administration have been eliminated. 
 

Any applications for probate or administration filed on or before November 5, 2020 
are still subject to additional probate charges, if additional assets are identified 
after the filing date or the value of existing assets described in the inventory 
increase in value, as provided in the The Law Fees and Probate Charge 
Act.  Refunds of probate charges arising from decreases in the value of such 
assets will also continue to be processed with respect to applications for probate 
or administration filed on or before November 5, 2020. 
 
These amendments can be viewed at: 
https://web2.gov.mb.ca/bills/42-3/pdf/b002.pdf. 
 
 
ISSUED BY: 
 
“Original signed by Amy Jackson” 
__________________________________ 
Amy Jackson, Registrar 
Court of Queen’s Bench (Manitoba) 
 
 
DATE:  November 6, 2020 
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